
PORT CITY WOMEN’S BOWLING CLUB 

13th December 2016                                                                             
 
Tuesday 13th December 2016,  HAPPENINGS           
                                                                           

President Debbie welcomed bowlers to the Christmas Party day 
and Christmas Concert. 

 
To start proceedings, she invited our 4 life members, Frances Green, Norma Schwartz, 
Robyn Biddle and Shirley Devine to cut the Christmas Cake. A cake, once again, beautifully 
made and decorated by Beth Schubert.    
 
Special guests to the day were Marie Bignell, our Club patron; Paul Brady, President of the 
Men's Bowling Club; Chris King, Chairman of the Board; Russell Stockham, CEO; and Phil 
Baker, Bowls Co-ordinator.  
 
Debbie informed the members that a sum of $800 was raised today to give to the Salvation 
Army.  A cheque for this amount, together with the presents kindly donated by members will 
be delivered to the Salvation Army.   
 
Debbie thanked everyone who helped to bring about today.  Thank you to Larry Iacono and 
her social committee, to Norma for decorations, to Beth for the cake, all the ladies who 
helped with the raffles, to Julie for everything she has done today and during the year.  Once 
again, thank you all. 
 
Lucky Number Winners - Marie Godsen, Larry Iacono, Lorraine Cannon, Di Smith, Jill 
Curtis, Judy Scholtz, Beth Schubert, Nola Sykes, Elaine Eames, Ingrid Code, Faye 
Schollum, Denise Gudgeon, Rita Koenig, Lorraine Stewart, Faye Walsh, Shirley Devine. 
 
100 Club Winners - Margaret Fowler, Betty Hall, Joy Barry, Faye Martin, Angie Williams 
 
Daily Raffle Winners –    Val Byrne, Faye Schollum, Frances Green, Kerry Bolsover, Robyn 
Hehir, Robyn Biddle, Norma Schwartz 
 
Xmas Hampers Winners - Mary Bennett, Maureen Cutting 
 
The Christmas Concert was a huge success.  Thank you to all who participated - Shirley 
Devine, Rhonda Evans, Judy Brady, Evelyn Ramsay, Maureen Scholtz and Judy Scholtz, 
Barbara Barrett.  And, we all thoroughly enjoyed the PMWBC Academy Awards - thank you 
to Shirley Devine and Norma Schwartz.  We hope to see this as an annual event.  
 
The day concluded with a singalong of Jingle Bells (the Australian version).  Debbie wished 
everyone a  Merry Xmas and a Happy New Year.    

 
BOWLS – Visitors Most Welcome  
Tuesday AM – Ladies – Selectors pick, 9.15 for 9.30am start 



Thursday AM – Nominated  Ladies & Mixed Pairs, 9.15 for 9.30am Start 
Saturday AM – Nominated Triples or Fours, 9.15 for 9.30am start  
Sunday PM – Mixed Triples. 12.45 for 1pm start 
               

See you all back on the bowling greens 
on 

Tuesday, 3rd January, 2017. 
 

Gail Carmody (Publicity Officer) 


